
September 30, 2016 

Ms. Janet G. McCabe 
Assistant Administrator 
Office of Air and Radiation 

GOVERNOR GREG ABBOTT 

U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 
1200 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW 
Washington, D.C. 20760 

Mr. Ron Curry 
Regional Administrator 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, Region 6 
1445 Ross Avenue, Suite 1200 
Dallas, Texas 75202-2733 

Re: State Designation Recommendations for the 2015 Ozone National Ambient Air Quality 
Standards (NAAQS) 

Dear Ms. McCabe and Mr. Curry: 

The State of Texas and the Texas Commission on Environmental Quality (TCEQ)- along with 
a nationwide coalition of other states, energy companies and interest groups - filed a petition 
for review of the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency's (EPA) ozone rule. See Murray 
Energy Corp. et al. v. EPA, D.C. Cir. Dkt. No. 15-1385 (consolidated with 15-1392, 15-1490, 
15-1491 & 15-1494). The ozone rule should be vacated because it is unlawful as both a
constitutional and statutory matter. However, because the ozone rule has not yet been stayed or
vacated, I am enclosing the 2015 ozone NAAQS designation recommendations, with supporting
information from Dr. Bryan W. Shaw, Chairman of TCEQ, on behalf of the State of Texas.

Thank you for your consideration. 

Sincerely, 

GA:rvk 
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